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GOVERNMENT OF ODISHA  

FINANCE DEPARTMENT 

*** 

   No.     8228__________ /F, dated Bhubaneswar the 27th March, 2017 

 FIN-WF2-MISC-0006-2017 

From  

 Sri Tuhin Kanta Pandey, I.A.S. 

 Principal Secretary to Government. 

To  

 The Principal Secretaries to Government 

 Water Resources Department. 

 The Principal Secretary to Government, 

 Rural Development / Commerce/ 

 Energy Department 

 Commissioner-cum-Secretary  to Government, 

 Panchayati Raj / Steel & Mines/ 

 Fisheries & Animal Resources Development Department. 

 EIC-Cum-Secretary to Government, 

 Works Department. 
 

Sub: Cadre Restructuring of the Engineering Services (Degree & 

Diploma) Working under various Departments – Submission of 

Proposals regarding. 

Sir, 

  

I am directed to invite a reference to the above noted subject and to 

say that proposals are being received separately from different 

Administrative Departments for cadre restructuring of Engineering Services 

(Degree & Diploma) under their administrative control. It is, invariably, seen 

that different Departments adopt different norms and principles while 

submitting proposal for cadre restructuring of Engineering Services without 

following a common hierarchical structure.  

To facilitate uniform decision in the matter, it has been, inter alia, 

decided that any proposal relating to cadre restructuring of the Engineering 

Services (Diploma/Degree) in the Civil & Mechanical stream and working 

under the Works/Rural Development/Water Resources/Panchayati 

Raj/Steel & Mines/Fisheries/Commerce Department may be routed through 

Water Resources Department. Similarly, the proposals relating to cadre 

restructuring of the Engineering Services (Diploma /Degree) in Public Health 

and Water Supply & Sanitation wings under Housing & Urban Development 
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Department, Rural Development Department (RWSS Organisation) may be 

routed through Housing & Urban Development Department. Likewise, the 

proposal for cadre restructuring of the Engineering Services (Diploma/ 

Degree) in the Electrical stream and working under various Departments 

and Organisations are to be sent through Energy Department.  

It is, therefore, requested that such proposals may kindly be routed 

through the designated Departments mentioned above to maintain 

uniformity in decision making on cadre restructuring of the Engineering 

Services.  

                       Yours faithfully, 

                Sd/- 

     Principal Secretary to Government 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


